
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

 Easter Sunday, April 4, 2021 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

 “This is the day that the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be glad.”  These 
are the word of our responsorial psalm for this Easter Sunday.  Yes, there is cause 
for rejoicing, there is a reason to be glad as the Lord has conquered sin and death, 
and now there is promise of a new and eternal life with the risen Christ forever.   
 Our gospel for Easter seems to narrate the happenings of that Easter morn-
ing.  Mary Magdala went to the tomb in anticipation of anointing the body of Jesus.  
She was worried about the removal of the stone at the entrance of the tomb.  What 
surprised her was not only that the stone had been removed, but Jesus’ body was 
taken.  Her response was to run to Simon Peter to tell him about this surprise.  
Then we hear how Peter and John went running to the tomb to investigate them-
selves as to this disappearance.  Apparently there was a disconnect between what 
Jesus had said and their memory of what was said.  Needless to say, they were sur-
prised to say the least.  And the gospel tells us that they saw the burial cloths in 
such a way that the body just seemed to disappear.  Then John tells us in this same 
gospel, “they saw and believed.”  Not sure what they believed as the final sentence 
tells us that they “did not yet understand the scripture that He had to rise from the 
dead.” 

 “This is the day that the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be glad.”  On 
behalf of the priests, parish staff, grade school administration and personnel, I want 
to wish each of you a very Blessed and Happy Easter.  May this event of the empty 
tomb fill each of your lives with a hope and faith in the risen Christ, a faith and 
hope that comforts, strengthens, and challenges each of you to see and believe in 
your lives.   
 Next Sunday, April 11th, is Divine Mercy Sunday.  It is also the weekend 
that the Bishop has lifted the dispensation from Mass that he gave over a year ago.  
This general dispensation that is lifted then obliges us to attend and celebrate the 
Eucharist on Saturday night or Sunday as our way of keeping the Lord’s Day holy.  
Now there are particular dispensations, however, that are still in effect, namely, for 
those who are quarantined, those who are not feeling well, those who are most vul-
nerable and fearful of this pandemic, or those who might be guided by such fear 
that they seemingly cannot attend.  But this is your individual judgement and I ask 
you to use it wisely.  The main part of the Church will no longer be for social dis-
tancing.  If you desire that distance, I ask you to sit in the sections of the Church on 
both the left and right of these two main sections of pews.  I also continue to en-
courage you to wear your masks, not so much for yourselves, but rather out of 
courtesy for others who might have that fear of this virus.  Look at it as an act of 
charity—its only for one hour a week.   
 I also want to thank all those who contributed so much for the beauty of our 
Church for the Triduum as well as Easter Sunday.  The atmosphere each day of the 
Triuum reflected the celebration we experienced.  I also thank all those who donat-
ed Easter flowers to adorn our Church on Easter.  Besides the environment, our 
music, musicians, lectors, servers, and our entire parish family made our Triduum 
and Easter celebration something to remember.  Thank you to all involved.   
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~Mass Intentions~ 

April 5-11, 2021 
 

5. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Alice W. & B. T. Kemner 
6. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Zakery Haubrich 
7. Wednesday 8:30am 
   Dee Burnham 
8. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Karen Carroll 
9. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Laura Henke 
10. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Carlene Shade 
10. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Nicholas Hockgraber 
11. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
11. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   D.J. Venvertloh 
11. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Sue Cunningham 

Next Meeting       
 

FOUND 
April 11, 2021 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
  

Wear a mask and social distance.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Announced 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m., 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

— Mass Schedule — 
Monday-Saturday 

 8:00 a.m. 
Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 

Thursday 8:30 a.m. 
(during Covid—2nd School 

Mass) 
By Reservation Only: 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
By Reservation Only: 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  
9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 
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Baptisms 
Kinley Irene Sakulenzki and Samuel Joseph Sakulenzki, chil-
dren of Brian & Megan (Schwenck) Sakulenzki were made chil-
dren of God through the reception of the sacrament of Bap-
tism on Saturday, March 27, 2021. 
 

Parish Office Closed 
  The Parish Office will be closed on Monday, April 5nd.  
 

Returning Rice Bowls 
   The rice bowls need to be returned next weekend, April 10 & 
11.  You may put what you’ve saved in an envelope with your 
name on it and mark it “Rice Bowl” and put it in the collection 
or bring the rice bowl, with your name on it, and place it in the 
basket in the front of church.  Do NOT leave it in the Narthex! 
 

Social Concerns Collection - 2nd Sunday 
   Social Concerns will be collecting toothbrushes, toothpaste, 
shampoo, body wash, liquid soap and feminine products next 
weekend, April 10-11 for the 1st Sunday collection, but collect-
ed on the 2nd Sunday because of Easter, for the Ladies of 
Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you in 
advance!  
 

St. Veronica Guild 
   The St. Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, April 8 in the Low-
er Level of the rectory after 8:00 a.m. Mass, making prayer 
shawls & blankets for those who need to feel the love of Jesus 
in a time of need. All are welcome, please join us! 
 

Calling All Foster Parents 
   Calling all current and former foster parents:  Our parish, in 
partnership with Chaddock, would love to connect with you to 
learn about your journey and needs while fostering to best 
serve you and others within the Catholic Church.  We have a 
few questions we would email you which you could answer 
when convenient.  Please call/text Cathy Gill at 217-740-7094 
or email at cahasens@hotmail.com to participate.  Thank you.  
 
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke   ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner  
~Mary Talken ~Sharon Zehnle         ~Lucy Miller 
~Al Mitten ~Alden Shipp  ~Steve Hull   
~Barb Duesterhaus ~Steve Sinnock  ~Mike Creek                   
~Penny Norton   ~Theresa Althoff   ~Ted Kemner            
~Kathy Schuckman         ~Arlene Lansing        ~Amy Seibert  
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Julia Maas 
~Dorothy Davis ~Chris Bockius          ~Jack Terford 
~Avery Cowick  ~Larry Phillips            ~Anonymous 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal   
~Cal Noelke ~Joe Sanders 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

Easter Flowers We Remember… 
Marge & John Purdy 

   By: Cindy & Loy Archer, Robyn, Gavin & Gabby 
Iseminger and Trevor, Kristi, Reece & Layne Beck 

Albert & Margaret Frier and Robert & Mildred Simms 
   By: Tom & Marilena Frier 
Richard Dreschsler and the John & Tootie Hoffman 
and Eugene & Rose Lehner   
   By: Donald & Mollie Hoffman 
Pat Ellerbrock, Harry & Alvena Dempsey and  
Raymond & Esther Ellerbrock 
   By: Harold Ellerbrock and Families 
Brett Miller and Lucille K. Miller-Haschemeyer 
   By: Randy & Debbie Miller 
Richard & Helen Liesen and Vellmer & Gertrude  
Harvey 
   By: David & Camille Harvey 
Herb & Florence Terwelp and  Larry & Anita  
Wavering  
   By: Lynn & Steve Wavering 
D.J. Venvertloh 
   By: Dale & Marty Venvertloh & Family 
Chuck Gerding and Bob & Helen Miller 
   By: Debbie Gerding & Family 
E. J. & Catherine Miller and Henry & Christine  
Venvertloh  
   By: Dan & Ginny Miller 
George & Grace Soltys, George Soltys Jr. and Gerald & 
Wilma Hummel 
   By: Bob, Ann, Greg & Emily Soltys 
Charles & Carlene Peters, Robert & Dolly  
Genenbacher, Marty Peters, Mary Venvertloh and 
Clyde Peters 
   By: Ronald & Rita Genenbacher & Family 
Carolyn Schuering, Laura (Schuering) Henke, Becky 
Schuering and the Parents of Ed & Carolyn Schuering 
   By: Ed Schuering   
Catherine & Rock Gauthier and Margie & O. Paul 
Huck     
By: Celeste & Richard Taylor, Susan & Vincent Gauthi-
er, Cindy & Jim Gauthier 
Jacqueline Loos Taylor 
   By: Richard, Michael & Steven Taylor 
Pat & Cass Geraci 
   By: Celeste & Richard  Taylor 
Jesus M. Soliman, Eduardo Sahagun and Pioquinto 
Cortes III 
   By: Jovie Soliman 
Jesus & Maria Camacho and Harold & Dotty Johnson 
   By: Mario & Ginny Camacho 
Leonard & Loretta Klauser and Tom Klauser 
  By: Sherrie & Jim Weerts 
Ron Favre, Stephanie McMullen, R.J. Favre, Jessica 
Favre and Harold Coleman  
   By: Carol Favre 
Maisie Lopez and Ismael & Carmen Guerra 
   By: Tony & Chena Zabaneh 

     My name is Lucas Kite. This past year a friend introduced me to the 
Bible.  We would read passages and discussed them.  As a result, I 
asked my Grandmother, Linda Shields, if she would, not only, read with 
me, but help me to learn more about the Catholic faith.  As a result, I 
began attending RCIA classes. 
     As I learned more about the life Jesus lived, I wanted to join the 
Catholic Church.  I’ve become very interested in the Bible and I find 
new meanings in the epistles and gospel readings each week.  This has 
helped me center my life in a positive direction. 
     I’m interested in pursuing a career that would involve helping and 
caring for people in need.  

In my free time, I enjoy spending time with my family, reading, writing, and exercising.  
 
     My name is Ryan Willingham, and I am currently in the pro-
cess of proclaiming my faith as a Catholic. My wife, Jenny, and I 
have been establishing our roots at St. Peter Church for the past 
five years. Previously, we attended other Catholic Churches in the 
area, but decided St. Peter is where we felt at home. During this 
time, my interest in the Catholic faith has grown. I am grateful for 
the RCIA program as it has answered many questions that I have 
formulated over the years. My wife and I have been married for 
almost 13 years, and have been blessed with three daughters, 
Anistyn (9), Laikyn (7) and Aylah (4). They attend St. Peter School, 
and I am employed by the City of Quincy. In my spare time, I enjoy 

spending time with my family outdoors. 

Welcome to Those Who Are Joining the Catholic Church  
at the Easter Vigil at St. Peter’s 

Msgr. Leo J. Enlow 
Fr. Pawel Luczak 

Deacon Bob Lundberg 
Connie Schrage 
Bob Musolino 

Beth Young 
Daniel Strudwick 

Martha Rapp 
James Stella 

Mary Kussman 

Bill Prichard 
Pat Prichard 
Nikki Doyle 

A Big Thanks to our 2020-2021 RCIA Team: 

Rest in Peace 
 

May the soul of  
 

 

Carolyn Schuering 
 

  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 

Easter Flowers We  
Remember… 

 

Paul Barry and Beau Barry 
   By: Diane & Joe Ary & Family 
Fitzgerald, Radel and Ray Families 
   By: Chuck & Gerry Radel 
Chuck Aschemann  
   By: Angie & Mike Hancox 
Jim Musolino and Joe & Ursula 
Musolino 
   By: Bob & Penny Musolino 

Dee Burnham and Ted Kemner 
   By: B.T. Kemner 
Michael Pasley 
   By: The Pasley Family  
John McCourt  
   By: Judy McCourt 
Rita Hull and Father Roy Bauer 
   By: Steve & Kathy Boll 
Deceased Members of the Frese & 
Tangy Families 
   By: Rosemary Tangy 
Judy Rakers and Joseph Quinn 
   By: Paul & Anita Rakers 

Family & Friends 
   By: Leoni Rittof Family 
Bob Siebers 
   By: Charlotte Siebers 
Jim Meyer 
   By: The Meyer Family 
Larry Meyer 
   By: Sharon Meyer  
Dr. John Nolan 
   By: Jane Nolan &  
 Family 
Earl E. Shade 
   By: Lorna M. Shade 



Easter Flowers We  
Remember… 

 

James H. Gibson  
   By: The Family  
Ken & Martha Heinze 
   By: The Family  
Bill Brahler 
   By: Mary Brahler 
Lawless, Stearn and Stauder  
Families 
  By: Tom Lawless 
Rufus & Germaine Schmidt, Randy 
Schmidt, Schmidt Family, Robert & 
Rita Standley and the Standley 
Family 
   By: Gregory & Debra Standley 
Raymond & Viola Deters 
   By: Barb & Lou Anderson,  
 Patricia Deters, Mary Deters, 

Carolyn & Dan Tipton &  
 Families 
Dr. Joseph & Frances Musolino 
and Dale Craven 
   By: Tom & Lisa Scholz  
Charles & Polly Newkirk and  
Russell  & Betty Wolf  
  By: Deacon Jeff & Gina Wolf 
George & Daniel Kroeger, Mr. & 
Mrs. Fred Schlottman, Mary Jane 
Schlottman and Mr. & Mrs. G. L. 
Kroeger 
   By: Karen Kroeger 
Pat & Chuck Schralla, Opal & Babe 
Schralla, Verna & Bill Blersch, Bob 
& Marianne Kroner and  Dan 
(Boone) Kroner 
   By: Jerry & Carol Kroner 
Edward F. Evans 
   By: Ella Jean Evans 
Dolores Woody 
   By: Patricia Lake 
Adolfs & Giesing Families 
   By: Don & Fran Adolfs 
Richard & Elizabeth Bridal, Victor 
& Dorothy Havermale, Bruce  
Albright and Steve Havermale 
   By: The Bridal Family 
Joseph & Angela Ley and Walter & 
Leona Franklin  
   By: John & Betty Ley 
Molly Schields Kite 
   By: Linda Schields & Luke Kite 
Helen Smith Family, Benedict 
Ruebbelke and Mr. & Mrs. Albert 
Mock 
   By: Mr. & Mrs. Billy Smith  

Jack Burke, Henry & Betty  
Hagedorn, Ed & Rose Carlson, Otto 
Pribnow and Francis Hoeter 
   By: Christopher & Tonja  
 Hagedorn 
Nancy Scholz 
   By: Chris & Monica Scholz 
Gary L. Myers and Everette &  
Betty Martin 
   By: Linda Myers 
Merle & Leta Mae Frese, Marjorie 
Bergman, Deceased members of the 
Frese, Bergman, Roush and  
Musholt Families. 
   By: Tom & Diane Frese 
Dorothy & Farris Viar, Anne Bol-
lom, Jake & Edith Gramke, Lloyd  & 
Geraldine Viar, Bill & Helen Adair 
and Norbert & Viola Klingele 
   By: Larry & Debbie Viar 
Harry & Coletta McCleary, Ethard 
& Neva Lee and Clyde & Evelyn 
Morley 
   By: Donald & Diana McCleary 
Jack Lucke, Gen Lucke and John 
Lucke 
   By: Ronald Lucke 
Joe & Dorothy Sanders Family and 
Ed & Laura Peters Family 
   By: Jerry & Joyce Sanders 
Stegeman & Schmitz Families 
   By: David & Patricia Stegeman 
Rita M. Hopkins 
   By: Richard Hopkins 
Jim Seibert and Robert & Amy 
Cavitt 
   By: Deb & Amy Seibert 
Carl & Corinne Atwell 
   By: Pat & Lisa Atwell 
Rita & Herman Huber and  Irma 
& Harold Vollbracht 
   By: Ron & Rose Huber 
Mr. & Mrs. George Schrage Jr., 
Rick Schrage and Robert Deters 
   By: Connie & George Schrage III 
Mr. & Mrs. Ivan Garey 
   By: Dave & Janet Dalton 
Herb & Florence Terwelp and 
Mandi Dickerman 
   By: Nick & Lori Terwelp 
William Sander, Ted Sander & 
Bruce Sander 
   By: Susan Sander 
Vernell Justice, Teodorico & Tereza 
Lagleva and Danilo, Rudolfo, Ben-
jamin & Ruperto Lagleva 
   By: Marima Justice 

Fr. Roy Bauer 
   By: Michael & Donna Pratt 
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Obert Sr. 
   By: Lawrence Obert  
Edward & Rose Mary Benz, Lester 
& Mary Mitten, Ray & Helen 
Siepker and Larry Siepker 
   By: Benz, Mitten & Siepker  
 Families 
Wyverne Hunter and Jarett 
Hunter 
   By: Virginia Hunter 
Terford and Wensing Family 
   By: Joe Terford 
Eugene & Marguerite Schlipmann, 
Mary Schlipmann, Jim Schlipmann 
   By: Dick & Jean Cook 
Wayne & Dorothy Schlipman and 
Jim & Catherine Johnson 
   By: Bob & Jil Johnson 
Raymond & Shirley Kreinberg and 
Tony Kreinberg 
   By: Patrick & Jane Carley 
Dr. Robert Murphy, Caroline & 
John Murphy and Mildred & John 
Ward 
   By: Shirley Murphy 
William Sander, Ted Sander & 
Bruce Sander 
   By: Adeline Sander 
Wayne & Dorothy Messick and 
Lawrence & Evelyn Reis 
   By: Dave & Ann Reis & Family 
Fr. Roy Bauer 
   By: Jeff & Tracy Schutte 
Ismael & Carmen Guerra, Kristen 
Marie, Brother Benedict Silva OSB 
   By: Rosa, Ryan & Joshua Bow-
man  
Tony Oakley, T. C. & Mary S.  
Oakley and Harold & Dorothy  
Jacobson 
   By: Signe Oakley and Family 
Ann Anderson and Bob & Eileene 
Anderson 
   By: Kent Anderson  
Dick & Dorothy Olps, Charles & 
Ione Seeley and Ross Evans 
   By: Dwight & Barbara Seeley  
Sheri George and Ruth Spann 
   By: Matt & Kristin George 
Veronica Hagstrom 
   By: Verne Hagstrom 
Dreschsler Family 
   By: Jane Drechsler 
Bill & Bette Schrand 
   By: Barbara Kiefer 
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Continued, Fr. Leo 

        Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
 
 

Mon. April 5:  Parish Office Closed 
 

Tues. April 6: Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 

  RCIA 7:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 
 

Wed. April 7:  PSR 6:15 p.m., School   

  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Thurs. March 8:  St. Veronica’s Guild 8:30 a.m., Lower 
      Level Conf. Room 
 

Fri. April 9:   
 

Sat. April 10: Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. April 11:  Marriage Enrichment 5:30 p.m., Cafeteria 

  FOUND 6:30 p.m., Cafeteria 

   

Fr. Leo’s column continued 

 On this Easter Sunday, I would like to share a 
a story with you.  A small boy and his grandfather 
were flying a kite on a high hill.  The kite soared into 
the sky.  Then suddenly a low cloud hid it from their 
sight.  After a few minutes the grandfather said, 
“Robbie, maybe some thief in the cloud stole your 
kite!”  Robbie shook his head.  “But Robbie, how can 
you be sure that kite’s is still at the end of your 
string?”  The boy responded, “”because I can feel 
what you can’t.  I can feel the kite tug at my string.”  
That story illustrates why many people who weren't 
blessed to see Jesus after the resurrection were sure, 
nonetheless, He had risen.  They could feel the “tug” 
of the risen Jesus in their lives.  They could feel the 
power of the risen Jesus at work in their hearts.  On 
this Easter Sunday, what is one way I feel the “tug” of  
Christ in my life right now.  To be honest, for me that 
tug comes from my parishioners.  Thank you. 
 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  A man went to 
his doctor for a check-up on his hearing aids.  The 
doctor asked, “how did your family like your new 
hearing aids?” 

 “I haven't’ told them yet,” the man replied. 
 “How come?” the doctor asked. 
 “Well I decided to wait and just listen to them 
talking,” the man said. 
 “So, what did you hear?” the doctor asked. 
 “I’ve decided to change my will three times 
already,” the man answered. 
 

HAPPY EASTER! 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Catholic Times: $15.00     Home Mission: $20.00 
Seminarians: $40.00     Catholic Relief Services: $82.00 

Catholic Charities: $50.00     First Offering: $30.00 
Rice Bowl: $20.00 

   

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

 
Collected: $652.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 March 28 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $680.77 $16,800.14 

Regular Collections $30,849.50 $1,202,291.92 

Annual School Fund  $5,967.50 $293,351.56 

Holy Days $508.00 $34,195.00 

Totals $38,005.77 $1,546,638.62 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,248,000.00 

Difference $6,005.77 $298,638.62 

Easter Flowers We Remember… 
Christopher Morrison and Deceased Grandchildren of 
Bill & Pricilla Morrison 
   By: Pam & Mike Rein 
Alma Olker, Vivian Wottman, Helen Amburn and 
Bill, Yvonne & Cathy Lohman  
   By: Linda & Terry Amburn 
Joe & Anita Lavery, Kenneth & Dorothy Schlipman 
and  T.J. Lavery 
  By: Mike & Karen Lavery 
George Caspermeyer  
   By: Judy Caspermeyer & Family 
Deceased Members of Bruns/Musholt Families 
   By: Sue & Larry Bruns  
Richard Lauer 
   By: Sharon, Karen, Christine, Jill, Dana & Nick 
Paul & Hazel Goodapple and Margie, Al & Steve 
Kathmann 
   By: Mike & Mary Schuttler 
Jeremy Goodapple and James & Rebecca Mabry 
   By: Emily & Terry Goodapple 
Luke A. Mayfield 
   By: Jeff & Lori Mayfield  
Jonda Steinkamp  
   By: Jack & Mary Souders 
Floyd Doellman and Carl & Dorothy Mast  
   By: Steve & Maria Eckert 
Haubrich & Kelty Families 
   By: Bonnie Haubrich 


